

Minutes of committee meeting held on 28<sup>th</sup> February 2019 at Tilgate Community Hall @19.00

James Mason	Y	Cara Law	N	Stella Daff	N	David Penfold	Y
Richard Daniells	Y	Luke Taylor	Y	Clare Hall	N	Dawn Rhodes	Y
Roy Swetman	Y	Matt Prescott	Y	Paul Luttman	Y		
Lesley Connelly	Y	Ellie Dunn	Y	Sarah Clapp	Y		

Run Leaders / Coaches

Vanessa Harrold	N	Chris Lobodinski	N	Richard Bryant	N		
Janine Haynes	N	Nick Baker	N	Jason Harrold	N		

The following was discussed.

Runner of month – no nominations were received from any of the Coaches / Run Leaders so the room was asked to nominate. Five names were put forward and the vote went for Ian Black– James to do a short write up for the newsletter.

Attendances have been down for the last couple of track sessions. James to do a write up for the newsletter about the sessions. There was an issue at the last session with K2 not having our booking, but that was down to the previous owners not passing bookings through to the new owners. WE have submitted bookings through to the end of September and are awaiting confirmation back from K2.

Gait Analysis has been done for most of the people that were interested. There are still six or seven that haven't been done and Richard will try and sort out an additional session with Alex Page.

Membership is due at the beginning of April, and we will do a membership and UKA push in the next month.

WSFRL – The times for the Easter Monday race at Lewes were incorrectly printed on the WSFRL website. These are now:-

Toddlers trot 10.30am

1 mile 10.40am

10k 11am

Ellie will correct in the newsletter

We have surplus named kit, with no members of the names on the kit. Most of the stock is of a very large size. Matt and Ellie to donate to a charity

Matt asked for permission for future kit to be posted to him as Dorking is not feasible for either him or Ellie to get to in order to pick up kit.

Quotes have been obtained from one new supplier, another couple will be sought.

A template has been created to allow Matt and Roy (Treasurer) to track more easily who has paid. A similar template will be created to manage WSFRL payments.

All committee members to be added as admin on the main Facebook group. (Done - All invited)

Noone to approve new members without confirmation from Lesley that the member has paid their subs.

RunGatwick – we are still waiting for them to come back to us

Flag – Matt will send over copies of the artwork required in order to source a new club flag.

Learn to Run – look to start in May. An email will be sent out to all members asking for volunteers to help and we will advertise that we have a course coming up.

Suggestion received re faster runners mentoring slower runners – we feel this is being covered – we agree it is a good idea and we will get back to suggestor

New Run Leaders – we will put out an email asking if anyone is interested in becoming a Run Leader. One member has already emailed in and put themselves forward. James will email confirming they can go ahead and book a LiRF course.

A discussion was then had around the new website. Content was agreed and we need to sort out the domain and agree on a final price with the developer.

#### Awards

After a lengthy discussion it was agreed the following awards would be presented this year.

SGP – to all runners who ran six or more races

WSFRL – to one male and one female for most consistent performances

Cross Country – to be decided by Paul

Junior runner of the year – to be decided by committee

New runner of the year – to be decided by committee

Runner of the year – to be decided by members

Club Spirit award – to be decided by committee

Most improved runner – to be decided by Coaches / Run Leaders

Meeting closed at 20.35

Next meeting is 28<sup>th</sup> March @ 19.00 at Tilgate Community Hall